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[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes from the Council for International Education
3:00 PM, Wednesday, April 5, 2017
Stipes Hall 207

In attendance: Chandra Amaravadi (chair), Pedro Bidegaray (ex officio), Davison Bideshi, Christina Davis, Boh Young Lee, Michael Murray, Christina Norton and Yong Tang.

I. Motion to approve CIE Minutes from March 1, 2017.
a. Motion seconded.  Minutes approved.

II. GI Course Evaluation Procedures and Policies; Evaluation Forms.
a. Dr. Amaravadi presented the most recent version of the Global Issues Procedures and Policies document to the Council.  This document was approved by acclamation.

b.  Dr. Amaravadi then presented the most recent version of the GI Course Evaluation form.  The Council discussed several minor changes to the form, which will be added to the next revision.  There was some discussion of question number 4, having to do with how many continents should be treated within a GI course.  Dr. Bidegaray asked whether the question was necessary, and Dr. Bideshi suggested that if the course evaluators were unable to tell how many continents were covered, then perhaps the professor of the course should include more detail about it in the course syllabus.  Dr. Lee said she thought GI course professors should have access to the course evaluation form ahead of time, so as to have some idea of what to expect.  Dr. Bideshi said the Council should try to make the evaluation of GI courses a doable task for any Council members acting as evaluators.

III. Campus Internationalization Goals.
a. Dr. Bidegaray said about 73 partnerships have existed between WIU and foreign institutions, but very few are active now.  Dr. Amaravadi presented a 2007 document concerning campus internationalization to the Council, and stated that perhaps the Council’s current task should be to revise the language in this document.  The Council briefly discussed how terms in the 2007 document such as “faculty service” and “academic programs” should be quantified and qualified.  Dr. Amaravadi said that the Council should discuss this later after reviewing the 2007 document, and then asked to discuss what the goals of campus internationalization should be.  The Council determined that the following goals should be included:

1. The university should have international exchange programs in numerous departments.
2. The university should bring in visiting international professors regularly.
3. The university should have international student recruitment as a primary goal.

The Council also agreed that paragraph no. 3 of the 2007 document was an excellent statement of the general campus internationalization goal, while paragraphs 1 and 2 were not well written and could probably be either rewritten or deleted.   

b. Dr. Tang asked who was in charge of internationalization.  Dr. Bidegaray responded that Dr. Jeff Hancks should be the chair of any internationalization effort.  Dr. Tang said he thought that in order to get internationalization seriously underway, the university should have a vice-president in charge of it.  At Mr. Murray’s request, Dr. Amaravadi said he would resend the 2007 document to the members of the Council.
IV. Other business.
a.  Dr. Amaravadi announced that the next CIE meeting will be the last one of this academic year, and he said the Council will need to elect new officers for the 2017-2018 academic year during this meeting.

V.  Motion to adjourn.
a.  Motion seconded.  Meeting adjourned.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, April 26, 2017 at 3:00 PM.
Minutes submitted by Michael Murray.
